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! Building spiritual movements everywhere so that everyone knows someone who truly follows Jesus 
	
  

I have been challenged more to pray in the power and authority of the Holy Spirit, to pray for a breaking of chains 
and for freedom in Christ's death and resurrection. I was reminded that in my own life and in the lives of those I've 
interacted with that our battle is not again flesh and blood but against the spiritual forces of evil (Eph 6). Would you 
text me or email if there are things that I can be praying for and join me in praying specifically this next month we 

would see chains be broken, lives be healed, eyes be opened, and that Christ would be revealed. 
 
	
  This is our AMAZING South East Asia STINT (short term 
international) team! I had the blessing of going for a few days 
this past month to meet and encourage and pray with them as 
they are adjusting to a new normal. We got to go and sit in a 
few English clubs and in my short interactions with students 
and national staff, I am encouraged by what the Lord is doing! 
He is on the move. Would you pray with me for this team and 
especially as the holidays are approaching, that they would 
not be home sick, that they would continue to grow in unity as 
a team, and they would continue to take steps of faith in 
ministry? 
	
  
	
  

Another highlight this month was getting to travel to 
Pennsylvania for Fall Retreat. It was such an 
encouraging time to be with some of our movements 
from the East Coast and to get time with our staff and 
students. I had the opportunity to give a seminar on the 
Holy Spirit and my heart was so encouraged. The Lord 
gave me sweet, refreshing opportunities to meet with 
individuals and to see Him at work and to affirm my gifts 
of teaching and relationships. I'm grateful. Would you 
continue to pray for our East Coast movements and that 
He would raise up this next generation of leaders for His 
Kingdom? 
	
  

This picture was taken at UCLA's weekly 
meeting. Having been on staff with Epic (the Asian 
American contextualized ministry of Cru), one of the 
greatest things is seeing and experiencing the partnership 
we have as one organization. I was asked by some staff 
friends of mine to come and speak at their weekly meeting 
and I was encouraged to see what the Lord is doing on this 
campus through their Greek ministry, Ethnic ministries, 
International ministry, and more. This is the largest group 
I've spoken to and it was a lot of fun! Thank you for your 
continual prayers! 
	
  


